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This Week’s Learnersaurus Awards 

Whole School Attendance for this year so  
far:  91.5% 

Target for all children: 96% 

3 hours 57 minutes of learning 
time was lost due to lateness 

this week  

Reception, Year 1 & Year 2 start at 
8.55am (doors open from 8.45am) 

Nursery starts at 8.30am (morning / all day) or 
12.30pm (afternoon) - please arrive on time as 
it’s just as important for Nursery as School to be 

punctual! 

Nursery Onash Micah 

Nursery Ayla 

Owls Safa Marie 

Robins Anastasia Yasmine 

Squirrels Safaa Leo 

Foxes Hana Muzzamil 

Kingfishers Thavisha Amos 

Otters 
Muhammad-

Hussain 
Eric 

Language of the month (December):   

Polish 

Value of the month:  

Tolerance 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

19th December—Last day for Nursery 

20th December—Last day for School finish 
at 1.10pm 

6th January—Inset day, School and Nursery 
closed 

7th January—First day of Term 

Safety Corner 

 

 

 

https://www.gosh.nhs.uk/conditions-and-
treatments/conditions-we-treat/button-
batteries-using-them-safely/ 

  Christmas Play 

 

Our Christmas performances will be on the 
following dates: 

 

Year 1 Performance  

Monday 16th December 2pm  

Year 2 Performance 

Tuesday 17th December 2pm 

Please make sure you return your 
letter to book tickets! 

Christmas  Party day 

On Wednesday 18th December it will be  
our Christmas party day. The children will 
have Christmas dinner and class party with  
a children’s entertainer. Children may wear 
their own clothes. No onesies or open toed 

shoes please! 

This Christmas holiday, there may be a 
lot of gadgets around the house that 
contain batteries.  Batteries can be very 
dangerous for children especially button 
batteries (in the picture above) as these 
are easily swallowed.  Please click on the 
link for more information and how to 

https://www.gosh.nhs.uk/conditions-and-treatments/conditions-we-treat/button-batteries-using-them-safely/
https://www.gosh.nhs.uk/conditions-and-treatments/conditions-we-treat/button-batteries-using-them-safely/
https://www.gosh.nhs.uk/conditions-and-treatments/conditions-we-treat/button-batteries-using-them-safely/


 

 

WHAT WE HAVE BEEN DOING IN SCHOOL THIS WEEK 

WHAT WE WILL BE DOING IN SCHOOL NEXT WEEK 

Nursery Next week we will be continuing our learning about Christmas and will also be 
making cards and calendars.  

Reception Next week we will be finishing off our Christmas calendars. We will also be  
completing our Christmas tree cards. We will discuss the names of musical      
instruments while singing Christmas songs. We will continue to order objects of 
different sizes and weights from lightest to heaviest.  

Year 1 English- We are going to be learning about instruction writing. 

Maths- We are going to be revisiting prior learning. 

Topic- We will be making our smoothies.  

Year 2 English- We are going to write a letter back to the Head Elf recounting all of the 
things that Elvis the Elf did in our school.  
Maths- We are going to be recapping key strategies and concepts from this 
term. 
Topic- We are going to be creating our canvas bags using our stamp designs in 
Art. We will be having a celebration day with Auntie Julie. We are looking      
forward to performing to you for our Nativity play! 

  

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

   Nursery        Reception  

This week we have been learning about patterns. 
We weighed Christmas resources on the balance 

scales and compared weights. 

We looked at the artist Van Gogh and his work 
‘Starry Night’ and we explored shades of blues to 

make swirly skies.  

Year 1 

This week we started our new unit in English; 
instructional writing. In maths, we have been 
revisiting prior learning.  In Science, we have 

conducted an investigation and explored 
whether materials were transparent or 
opaque. On Friday we performed our     

Christmas play to the rest of the school.  

 

 

We are so proud of all our wonderful  
children and the amazing learning they 

have done this term. Thank you for    
everyone who came to our Christmas 

Sing- a-long.  What a wonderful way to 
end the children’s first term this academic 
year in Nursery.  We would like to wish 
you all a Merry Christmas and hope you 
all have a lovely time with your family.  

Year 2 

This week we met our Year 2 visitor, Elvis the 
Elf. He has been making mischief and playing 
pranks on all of us! In English we have been 
learning about recount texts and unpicking 
their features. In Maths we have been   
showcasing our learning from this term. In 
Science we concluded our bread investigation 
and  explained what we have learnt about         
hygiene. In DT we made and ate our          
salads – they were delicious!  



 

 

HOMEWORK  
CHALLENGES 

 
Please spend time with your child to explore this week’s challenge. The teachers 

will talk to the children about what they have learnt at home every Friday.  

 

Nursery:  

This time of year is a great time to think about ways we can be kind and helpful to others. 
Find a way that you can help someone in your family.  

Reception: 

How many objects can you find that are blue? Are they different shades of blue?  Light blue? 
Turquoise? Dark blue?  Draw some pictures of these objects and label them.                  

Year 1: 

Elvis the Elf has to make his way back to the North Pole next week. Can you make a sleigh for 
his journey back?  

Year 2:   

Can you use junk modelling/arts and crafts to build/make a home for Jingle and Elvis the Elf? 
Bring your creation in so Elvis and Jingle can test it out!  

New School Dinner Menu for week commencing 16th December 

School Contact Details 

Telephone                            01923 227306                                                                                            
Email (School Office)                                                               admin@fieldinfants.herts.sch.uk 

Email (Absence)                                                               absence@fieldinfants.herts.sch.uk 

If your child is going to be absent from school for any reason you must inform  

the school office by 9.30am explaining clearly the reason for the absence. 

If you would like your child to have Christmas lunch on Wednesday 18th          
December please choose this option on the Arbor app.  

Ve (Vegan) 

V (Vegetarian) 

  

  

Monday 

  

  

Tuesday 

  

Wednesday 

  

Thursday 

  

Friday 

  

RED 

Breaded Chicken 
Roll 

Chicken Pie Christmas Turkey & 
Chipolata  Sausage 

with Sage and    
Onion Stuffing & 

Gravy 

Quorn Hot Dog 
(V) 

Battered Fish 
Fillet 

  

GREEN 

Margherita Wrap 
(V) 

Veggie      
Sausage Bow 

Pasta (Ve) 

Quorn Fillet &    
Veggie Sausage 

with Sage & Onion 
Stuffing & Gravy (V) 

Egg Breakfast 
Muffin (V) 

Classic Cheese 
and Tomato  

Pizza (V) 

 

PURPLE 

Jacket Potato Jacket Potato  Jacket Potato Jacket Potato 

 

BLUE 

Tuna Roll Cheese Spread 
Sandwich (V) 

 Cheese Baguette 
(V) 

Egg Roll (V) 

mailto:admin@fieldinfants.herts.sch.uk
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SEND newsletter 
Local SEND information with a focus on Parents and Families 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1MOwabUSTg-

TX4b8p2gobcFgLfKqCvZkn/view?usp=sharing 
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